The meeting of the Historic Preservation Commission convened in open session at 215 Stiger Street, Hackettstown, NJ at 7:30 PM on October 19, 2023.  Chairperson Carol McKinney opened the public meeting.

(1) Posting an annual notice schedule on the bulletin board in the lobby of the Municipal Building; 
(2) Causing the annual notice schedule to be published in the Daily Record;
(3) Furnishing an annual notice schedule to anyone requesting such notice;
(4) Filing an annual notice schedule with the Hackettstown Town Clerk.

Roll Call Vote:  Present:  Chairperson Carol McKinney, Vice Chairperson Jeff Saunders, Terrie Allen and Jerry Galante 

Absent:   Lynn Scully	

Terrie Allen made a motion to approve the minutes of the regular meeting held on September 21, 2023 as submitted.  Jeff Saunders seconded the motion.
All were in favor.  

Application H23-11 – Frank Czigler – 106 Valentine Street – Amended application for an addition
Application was presented by Ray O’Brien, Architect for the applicant and Frank Czigler
Jeff Saunders made a motion to approve the application as submitted to build an open rooftop beer garden with fencing and a guardrail around the upper deck for safety.  There would be no change to the materials that were originally proposed and approved in the application approved at the Historic Preservation Commission meeting held on November 17, 2022. It was recommended that the applicant continue the brick wrap around the corner to the rear of the building.  Jerry Galante seconded the motion.
All were in favor. 

Discussion was held regarding revisions to the current Historic Preservation Commission application.  It was agreed that the changes discussed will be effective as of this meeting date and the revised application will replace the current application.  

Jeff Saunders informed the Commission that the proposed mural that was heard by the Commission at an earlier meeting will not be completed.

Carol McKinney made a motion to adjourn this meeting at 8:24 PM.  Terrie Allen seconded the motion.
All were in favor. 


Respectfully submitted, 

Mary Matusewicz
Secretary
